
“Setting the standard for success.”That was the bally hoo President 
Vince Giblin was spouting in the fall 2007  issue of the IUOE Operating Engineer. Better yet 
we were going to be transparent! “we intend to propose removing the position of General President 
Emeritus.....”It simply serves no real purpose.” What the hell happened between the 
Fall of 2007 and the Executive 
Board Meeting held 
in San Francisco, CA 
on October 23-24, 
2007. These were the 
issues facing the 
IUOE and Giblin said 
they  would be 
addressed at the 
International 
convention in April 
2008. 

The Vince Giblin IUOE 
transparency fantasy

At the GEB Mtg. in San Francisco a few months later they changed 
their mind and decided to keep the Emeritus position for Frank 

Hanley “on the same terms” and delete paragraph 2 of Article XXVII. 
If it serves no purpose Giblin get rid of all of it. Does this mean no 

more payola for Frank Hanley? Will he have to pay the members 
back pay for what he already took? They didn't vote to delete the 
position, you notice they didn't say anything about setting salaries 

either. So all you IUOE Convention delegates out there pay 
attention, we will be!


